

520.621.7968 ccp.arizona.edu IG | @cntrforcreativephoto info@ccp.arizona.edu

# PRESS RELEASE

For Immediate Release July 15, 2021

# Center for Creative Photography at the University of Arizona receives prestigious Henry Luce Foundation grant

**TUCSON, Ariz.** -- The Center for Creative Photography (CCP) has received a \$255,000 grant from the Henry Luce Foundation to fund an exhibition featuring the work of Louis Carlos Bernal, a beloved Arizona artist best known for capturing barrio life in the Southwest.

The center acquired a sizable addition to its Bernal holdings in 2014. With the Luce Foundation grant, CCP will commemorate this addition with a substantial exhibition, open to the public in the fall of 2023.

"We are so grateful for the Luce Foundation's investment," said **Anne Breckenridge Barrett**, the director of the center and associate vice president for the arts at the University of Arizona. "The Louis Carlos Bernal exhibition and publication will bring awareness to a significant Chicanx photographer, whose life work resides at the Center for Creative Photography. Bernal's untimely death at age 52 resulted in a loss of appreciation for his oeuvre. A reintroduction at the 30-year anniversary of his passing will increase attention, promote dialogue, and reinvigorate recognition of his photographs."

A leader in art funding since 1982, the <u>Luce Foundation's American Art Program</u> supports innovative museum projects nationwide that advance the role of visual arts of the United States in an open and equitable society, and the potential of museums to serve as forums for art-centered conversations that celebrate creativity, explore difference, and seek common ground.



Louis Carlos Bernal, El Gato, Canutillo, New Mexico, 1979, Gift of Morrie Camhi, © Lisa Bernal Brethour and Katrina Bernal. 97.46.38

"One of our guiding principles within Arizona Arts is that our location in the Sonoran Desert provides a rich context for rigorous engagement with the arts," said **Andrew Schulz**, vice president for the arts. "This Luce-funded project to make better known Louis Bernal's artful documentation of the Mexican-American experience is a prime example of our commitment to that principle."

Bernal founded the photography program at Pima Community College in 1972 and served as an instructor for 17 years.

In 1979, Bernal, along with four other photographers, received funding from the Mexican American Legal Defense and Educational Fund to photograph Chicano culture in the Southwest for "ESPEJO: Reflections of the Mexican American." The commission brought him closer to his ethnic roots and fueled a passionate direction for his work that gained him acclaim for championing regional diversity while symbolizing his exploration of identity as a Mexican American.

Bringing a shift in approach to Latin American documentary street photography, Bernal photographed in the barrio — a young girl and her grandfather in a corner barber shop, a girl taking her quinceañera, or locals posing in front of colorful wall murals — images that captured the unique character of Chicano life.

"My images speak of the religious and family ties I have experienced as a Chicano," Bernal said. "I have concerned myself with the mysticism of the Southwest and the strength of the spiritual and cultural values of the barrio."

He felt a particular urgency to document the streets, people, homes, and artifacts in historic neighborhoods, as many were undergoing rapid changes or being bulldozed



Louis Carlos Bernal, Dos Mujeres, Douglas, Arizona, 1978, Gift of the Mexican American Legal Defense and Educational Fund, © Lisa Bernal Brethour and Katrina Bernal, 82,77.87

to make way for urban renewal. In recording the Mexican-American experience of Southwest towns and barrios, Bernal created a visual document that preserves the specific iconography and reveals many aspects of this distinct culture.

The Louis Carlos Bernal Collection contains 1,200 fine prints, both black-and-white and color, and research materials that include project records, correspondence, clippings, writings and publications. Bernal died in 1993 at 52.

### **About the Center for Creative Photography**

The <u>Center for Creative Photography</u> at the University of Arizona is recognized as one of the world's finest academic art museums and study centers for the history of photography. The Center was co-founded in 1975 by University President John Schaefer and Ansel Adams. The collection began with the archives of five living master photographers—Adams, Wynn Bullock, Harry Callahan, Aaron Siskind, and Frederick Sommer—and has grown to include 270 archival collections, including well-known 20<sup>th</sup> century North American photographers as Lola Álvarez Bravo, W. Eugene Smith, Edward Weston, David Hume Kennerly, Louise Dahl-Wolfe, and Garry Winogrand. Altogether there are over eight million archival objects in the Center's collection including negatives, work prints, contact sheets, albums, scrapbooks, correspondence, writings and memorabilia. In addition, the Center also actively acquires individual photographs by modern and contemporary photographers. There are currently more than 100,000 works by over 2,200 photographers.

#### **About the Henry Luce Foundation**

The <u>Henry Luce Foundation</u> seeks to enrich public discourse by promoting innovative scholarship, cultivating new leaders, and fostering international understanding. Established in 1936 by Henry R. Luce, the co-founder and editor-in-chief of Time, Inc., the Luce Foundation advances its mission through grantmaking and leadership programs in the fields of Asia, higher education, religion and theology, art, and public policy.



# #####

## Contact:

Charlie Snyder
Director of PR, Marketing and Communications
Arizona Arts / College of Fine Arts
719.432.7812
cjsnyder@arizona.edu

Kathy McLean Chief of Staff and Operations Center for Creative Photography 520.621.0488 mcleank@ccp.arizona.edu

